
Board of Trustees

Upper New York Annual Conference of the United Methodist Church

Meeting Minutes

A previously announced teleconference meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on December 16, 2013, the President being in the chair and Lee Mount acting as Secretary.

The President determined that a quorum was present and called the meeting to order at 9:10 a.m.

Board Members Present

Patricia Brown

Steve Butler

Debbie Byers

Brooke Conklin

Wendy Deichmann

Essie Harding

John Jackson

Lee Mount

Paul Wiley

Ex-Officio Members Present

Wayne Butler 

       Bill Gottschalk-Fielding
    Kevin Domanico

Board Members Absent

Nanette Helgager                     

Others Present

Tom Clemow

Christine Doran

Scott DelConte

Opening

Debbie opened the meeting with prayer

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the November  22 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Kevin reviewed the Trustees’ Financial Statements as of 10/31/2013 which was sent previously and which was viewable using “Zoom.”  This included the Trustees’ Balance Sheet and Statement of Activities, Investment Fund Balance Sheet and Statement of Activities and Trustees’ Net Assets.  These statements are un-audited and are for internal use only.  Kevin emphasized that the report needs fine tuning and asked that the Trustees assign a subcommittee to work with him to provide guidance regarding allocation of funds.  On behalf of the Board, Debbie accepted Kevin’s report with gratitude.  The Finance subcommittee consists of Debbie, Paul and Lee.

Revolving Loan Fund

The establishment of a revolving loan fund was discussed.  The immediate need in the Genesee Valley District was met through pledges from church members and sister churches.  This item will be addressed in a future meeting.

Manlius UMC Emergency Funding

The Manlius UMC has lost approximately $700,000 of operating funds and endowment allegedly due to embezzlement by their Treasurer and their Finance Committee Chair.  The Cabinet  pledged to fund the pastor’s salary for one year at $60,000.  They have secured $15,000 for this purpose and have requested the balance from funds held by the trustees.  John Jackson moved, seconded by Lee Mount that $45,000 be provided to the Manlius UMC from loan fund assets in the form of a zero interest loan to be repaid when  Manlius UMC receives substantial restitution of missing funds.  If such restitution does not occur, the loan may be forgiven.  The Treasurer and Chancellor were asked to document this loan in writing.

  Debbie suggested that this sets the stage for the Cabinet to confer and collaborate with the Trustees before pledging funds in the future.

Property Report

Tom gave a brief report on the ongoing sale of conference property.  Lee and Paul were assigned to the Parishville UMC, Patricia and Essie were assigned to the Wellsburg.

UMC and Debbie will make assignments for the Elba  plot following the meeting.  Secretary’s Certificates need to be sent to Scott by the Secretary.

It was decided that funding to cover transaction fees for the transfer of the North Steuben property and demolition work at Port Crane will be taken from the proceeds of sale of other property.

District Parsonages

Finger Lakes – Lee Mount reported that a professional home inspection revealed many deficiencies that need correction.  Quotes were requested from three roofing companies but due to the pending winter weather, roof repair will have to be deferred until spring.  Three local churches were contacted to identify local persons who would be willing to do some of the repairs.  None were forthcoming.  We will proceed with contractors to do the necessary work.

Mohawk – Debbie reported no  inspection to date.  Tom will ask a real estate agent in Rome to provide recommendations for a home inspector.

Niagara Frontier – Wayne reported that there was a meeting at the parsonage.  The sink trap needs repair.  Storm windows need caulking.  The kitchen floor  should be replaced in the near future and a window replacement schedule should be developed.

Binghamton – Essie reported that due to recent work in the parsonage there are no immediate needs.  In the future, the roof will need replacement and the exterior will need to be painted.

Cornerstone – John reported no inspection to date.  It was confirmed that the parsonage standards require a professional home inspection every 5 years.  The current process is designed to meet that requirement and to establish a baseline and repair and maintenance plans for each District parsonage.

Following a request by the Bishop and Trustee action in September, all districts eventually will have a parsonage.  The next parsonage to be acquired will be in the Mountain View District.  The search and acquisition team will include two trustees to be named by Debbie following the meeting, and District representatives from the Superintendency Committee and /or the Committee on Buildings and Location.  Tom Clemow will assist as necessary.  If approval by the churches in the District is required, it will be handled by the D.S.

Conference Center

John reported that the conference center team will be developing specifications for a conference center in January.

Insurance

Kevin gave a report on the transition process to our new insurance provider, Church Mutual.  Premiums will be communicated to local churches by Church Mutual during  the second week in January.  Lee reported that Church Mutual is in the process of selecting 2 additional field agents, as promised, to work with our churches on revaluation and risk management.  Scott asked that we be sure to coordinate coverage with Walsh and Church Mutual to insure that there are no coverage gaps.

Camps

The Trustees accepted  a gift of $50,000 from Mr. Call for Camp Asbury  These funds will be used to pay for demolition costs incurred there.  There is a $98,000 internal loan on the books dating back to the former Western NY Conference.  Bill asked that this loan be forgiven.   The Financial Asset committee is asked to address this and any other internal loans and make a recommendation at our next meeting.

Scott reported on progress with the legal separation from the Silver Lake Institute.  He is working closely with their attorney and expects this transaction to proceed promptly.  Inclusion of the SLI in our insurance program is an important consideration for the SLI Trustees.

Closing

Christine offered a prayer and the meeting was adjourned at 11:55 a.m.


